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TOUR TICKETS TOUR TICKETS TOUR TICKETS TOUR TICKETS  
 The Ticket & Information 

Porch 
 1316 Elizabeth Boulevard 

$20. 

Candlelight Christmas in Ryan Place Candlelight Christmas in Ryan Place Candlelight Christmas in Ryan Place Candlelight Christmas in Ryan Place     

Home Tour Weekend  2009Home Tour Weekend  2009Home Tour Weekend  2009Home Tour Weekend  2009    

Suffused with humor, passion, scripture knowledge, and focus on individual relationships with 
God, Beth Moore Bible Studies are specific to the woman’s heart.  Beth Moore is a well-known 
author, speaker, and Bible study teacher with a contagious passion to see Christians living the 
lives Christ intended.  The women of Ryan Place are invited to join us as we facilitate Beth’s 
study, Living Beyond Yourself:  Exploring the Fruit of the Spirit, in our home beginning 
Thursday, January 7, 2010, from 7-8:30 pm.   

The study continues for ten weekly sessions that each include “homework” discussion, the video 
message from Beth, and a time of fellowship.  If you are interested, curious, or gobsmacked by 
this opportunity, please contact either of us by phone, e-mail, or just drop by for a visit!  We will 
need to order the workbooks ($18.00 each) by December 28th, so please get in touch with us 
soon!  We are sincerely excited to bring Beth Moore and Bible study for women to Ryan Place!  
Please join us as together we are enriched and encouraged by God’s word! 

Norma Kleiber and Paula Slease — 2511  5th Ave. — 817.922.9280  literaryscotts@att.net 

Musical Performances:Musical Performances:Musical Performances:Musical Performances:    
St. John’s Episcopal Church  (2401 College Avenue)St. John’s Episcopal Church  (2401 College Avenue)St. John’s Episcopal Church  (2401 College Avenue)St. John’s Episcopal Church  (2401 College Avenue)    
 Friday  6 pm St. John’s Organ, Choir, and Bell Choir 
 Saturday 4 pm Paschal High School Madrigal Singers 
  5 pm Children’s Choir of Texas 
  6 pm First United Methodist Church Adoremus Choir 
 
Ragle Front Porch  (2824 6Ragle Front Porch  (2824 6Ragle Front Porch  (2824 6Ragle Front Porch  (2824 6thththth Avenue) Avenue) Avenue) Avenue)    
 Saturday 2 pm Westside Yuletide Singers 
 Sunday 5 pm 5th Avenue Hi-Notes 
 
E. M. Daggett Elementary School (401 Page Avenue)E. M. Daggett Elementary School (401 Page Avenue)E. M. Daggett Elementary School (401 Page Avenue)E. M. Daggett Elementary School (401 Page Avenue)    
 Saturday 2 pm Daggett Montessori 4th/5th Grade Choir 

Women of Ryan Place 

Begin the New Year with a 
Beth Moore Bible Study! 

The Organ, Choir, and Hand bell Ringers of St. John’s Church The Organ, Choir, and Hand bell Ringers of St. John’s Church The Organ, Choir, and Hand bell Ringers of St. John’s Church The Organ, Choir, and Hand bell Ringers of St. John’s Church 
will present a 30-minute concert of Christmas songs and carols on Friday, 
December 4 at 6 pm.  Accompanying the carol sing-along on the Ross King Ross King Ross King Ross King 
Pipe Organ Pipe Organ Pipe Organ Pipe Organ will be Fort Worth favorite Robert MacDonald.  Mr. MacDonald is 
a graduate of Boston University and the New England Conservatory of Music 
with degrees in organ performance.  He has served The Riverside Church in 
New York City, the Cathedral of the Sacred Heart in Newark, New Jersey, and 
most recently the First Presbyterian Church of Fort Worth until his retirement 
in 2007.  During his time in New York, Mr. MacDonald was a staff organist at 
Radio City Music Hall.  All are invited to this free concert and carol sing. 

St. John’s Church, Tearoom, St. John’s Church, Tearoom, St. John’s Church, Tearoom, St. John’s Church, Tearoom, 
and Holiday Bazaar  and Holiday Bazaar  and Holiday Bazaar  and Holiday Bazaar  will be 
open the same hours as the CCRP 
Home Tour.  The Tea Room will 
close at 9 pm on Saturday evening.  



 

 

2009 RPIA Board of Directors 
Officers 

President        Keith Head     817-921-6721 
          keith.head@sbcglobal.net 214-435-1976 

1st  Vice President     John Kline      817-922-0732 
          john.kline90@ charter.net 

2nd Vice President      Mariann Taccia    817-921-9976 
          mariannmt@sbcglobal.net 

Treasurer        Kevin Prigel     817-924-9924
           kprigel@aol.com 
Parliamentarian        Lana Campbell    
     

Secretary         Olivia Flynn     817-927-0075 
          mslivia@sbcglobal.net  

Street Directors 

5th Avenue        Mary Schroder    817-921-5346 
          mps2745@att.net 

5th Avenue (Alternate)    Sharyn Peterson    817-922-8799 
          shewho824@yahoo.com 

6th Avenue       Cindy Baldridge    817-239-8969 
          cbaldridge_1@charter.net 

6th Avenue (Alternate)    Gary Guess     972-757-9639 
          gguess@e3team.com 

8th/James/Livingston/Stanley  John Belknap      817-927-0355 
          johnbelknap@swbell.net 

8th/James/Livingston/Stanley (Alternate)  (OPEN) 

Alston/Lipscomb/Page Streets  Derek Arneson    817-938-5007 
          derekarneson@hotmail.com 

Alston/Lipscomb/Page Streets (Alternate)  (OPEN) 

College Avenue and Cantey St.  John Filarowicz    817-233-5411 
          floorwax12@sbcglobal.net 

College Avenue/Cantey (Alternate) Brooke Downing    817-734-5312 
          thedownings@yahool.com 

Elizabeth Boulevard      Anita Daniel     817-924-3404 
          ad1508@aol.com 

Elizabeth Boulevard (Alternate)  Joan Kline      817-923-5287 
          joankline@swbell.net 

Ryan Avenue        Murphy Parks     817-927-4682 
          mhp@freese.com 

Ryan Avenue (Alternate)    Rick Tucker     817-927-0197 
          tucker.rick@sbcglobal.net 

Ryan Place Drive       Lin Parham     817-921-4027 
          rap32dds@aol.com 

Ryan Place Drive (Alternate)   Josh Lambert     817-456-9613 
          Josh@BuyFWTX.com 

South Adams Street      Chris Ebert     817-926-2366 
          cwebert@hotmail.com  817-319-2363 

South Adams Street (Alternate)  Marina Castillo    817-926-2243 
          followdamoney@hotmail.com 

Willing Avenue       Mike Lindner     817-924-2485 
          george.lindner@dfps.state.tx.us 

Willing Avenue (Alternate)   (OPEN)   
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RPIA NEWSLETTER  

Advertising Rates 

One month free when you prepay for a year. 

Full Page: $100           (8.5 x 11 inches) 

Half Page: $65           (8.5 x 5.5 inches) 

1/4 Page: $45           (4.25 x 5.5 inches) 

Business card: $25        (3.5 x 2 inches) 

Announcement: $15       (1.75 x 2 inches)  

NEWSLETTER and advertising    

submission deadlines:  

FEBRUARY NEWSLETTER                                          

Friday, January 22 

Contact: rpianewsletter@yahoo.com 

817-927-0075 

 

Fort Worth Police Dept.  817.335.4222 

 (non-emergency)  

NPO 8 on Magnolia   817.871.8885 

Officer Stary     817.871-8885 (office) 

        817.944-1316 (cell) 

Code Compliance    817.269.6225   

      

Important Numbers 

 

The RPIA NEWSLETTER is delivered each month (except January and July) to every 
home in Ryan Place.  The NEWSLETTER is typically hung on your front door handle.  
If you do not receive a NEWSLETTER, please call Olivia Flynn, at 817-927-0075, 
or any RPIA officer or street director so that we may get a copy to you.  The NEWS-

LETTER is also posted online at http://www.historicryanplace.org 

Be informed every day; register with 

Ryan Place Communications 

For Ryan Place e-mails, go to HistoricRyan-
Place.org 

For the Ryan Place Discussion Forum, go to 
HistoricRyanPlace.org/forum/login.asp 

In case you were wondering, a Ryan Place 
Facebook page has been created!  Go to 

http://www.facebook.com/group.php?
gid=128874162910 to join. 



 

 

Band Notes 

First Performance 
a Sweet Success 

Park Trees!!Park Trees!!Park Trees!!Park Trees!!    

At the November 16 general meeting, RPIA elected its 
new Board of Directors for 2010.  The Board members 
are: 

Executive Board: 

 President      Keith Head 
 1st Vice President    John Kline 
 2nd Vice President    Mariann Taccia 
 Treasurer      Kevin Prigel 

 Secretary      Rachel Manning 
 Assistant Secretary   Lauren Hable 
  

Street Directors: 

 Elizabeth Boulevard   Anita Daniel 
 Ryan Avenue     Murphy Parks 
 Willing Avenue    Mike Lindner 
 6th Avenue      Cindy Baldridge 
 5th Avenue      Mary Schroder 
 Ryan Place Drive    Lin Parham 
 South Adams     Chris Ebert 
 College Avenue    John Filarowicz 
 Lipscomb, Alston, Page  Derek Arneson 
 8th, James, Livingston  John Belknap 

After many months of anticipation, we are thrilled to announce 
that the City has approved our request for trees to be planted 
in the adopted section of Daggett Park.  These trees will be 
supplied to the neighborhood courtesy of the City’s Forestry 
Department, but planting them is up to us.  A tree planting 
event is tentatively scheduled for Saturday, January 23rd—
weather permitting. 

We’d like to make this a fun neighborhood event and are look-
ing for volunteers to help with a variety of tasks.  The holes will 
be dug prior to the planting day, but we need strong backs to 
help position the trees in the holes and fill the dirt back in.  
Kids are encouraged to participate as well since we will also be 
planting some smaller, container-grown trees.  We are also 
looking for people to provide lunch and drinks to allow our 
planting team to keep working.  If you would help out in any of 
these tasks, please contact Kurt Nielsen at kurtryan-
nielen@aol.com or 817-308-6126. 

A big “Thanks!” to the VERY supportive audience at the Novem-
ber RPIA meeting and a round of applause for all our musicians 
who played! 

Our wonderful flute trio played as people arrived for the meet-
ing, and our entire eight-piece band headed up the agenda with 
about fifteen minutes of better-than-anyone-expected music!  I 
am very encouraged by the compliments and positive feedback 
we received, and want to remind everyone that we will be play-
ing during the Candlelight Tour.  Our current repertoire is made 
up of holiday tunes, and once we get into the new year we will 
begin to learn some non-holiday music in anticipation of our next 
opportunity to play for Ryan Place.  

If you are interested in joining us, dust off your instrument and 
give me a call or an e-mail and I will keep you informed of our 
rehearsal schedule when we start back up in mid-January.  
David Tuttle, 817-917-0436 or 
david@tuttlecommercial.com 

RPIA Board of Directors 

for 2010 
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Free 

Market Analysis 

What is your home worth? Do you want to know how 

much are homes in your neighborhood selling for? Sign 
up on my website for a free, no obligation market 

analysis 

www.sellmyhistorichome.com 
Lori Gallagher 

The Helen Painter Group, Realtors 

817.475.5117 Cell 

Patron 

 
Mike and Karin Cagle 
Linda Clark 
Bill and Lucy Conley 
Tommy and Susan Drake 
Michael and Jennifer Grimes 
Keith and Connie Head 
Francisco and KT Hernandez 
Liane Janovsky 
Molly Jones and Jerry Wood 
Ross and Carol King 
Joan Kline 
John and Leanne Kline 
Jerrell and Donna Lemunyon 
Lisa and Shannon Logan 
Benjamin and Lori Loughry 
Jim and Kitty Loveless 
Cindy and Javier Lucio 
Frank and Tracy Papa 
Lin and Randy Parham 
Glenn and Patricia Polenz 
Kevin and Allisen Prigel 
Paula Slease and Norma Kleiber 
Glen and Zoe Pierce 
Ted and Dana Settle 
Robert and Mariann Taccia 
David and Barbara Tumlin 
Bill and Sheila Uhr 
 

Friend 
 
Kenneth and Debbie Armstrong 
Laurie Babich 
Mack and Cindy Baldridge 
Larry and Sian Borne 
Bart and Nancy Bradford 
Yates and Jane’t Brown 

Lana Campbell 
Joe and Alberta Cox 
David deVlaming 
Jill and Joe Driggers 
Randy and Rainey Dukes 
Christopher and Mary Beth 
 Ebert 
Michael and Olivia Flynn 
Ed and Genie Furber 
Alexis Gazak 
Joe and Anne Gilbert 
Rick and Renee Harding 
Rush and Janie Hart 
Mike and Nancy Hollier 
Alan and Kendal Lake 
Debra Locktrog and Bill Carrell 
Lou and Barbara Lucignani 
D. Michael Lynn 
Jason and Rachel Manning 
Ninfa Mares and Jesse Hernan dez 
Bart Miller and Stephanie 
 Books 
Brandy O’Quinn 

Murphy and Amanda Parks 
Chris Patton and Mark Stallons 
Raul and Lisa Pena 
Jim and Janell Redding 
Bob and Leslie Schultz 
Hayne and Katie Shumate 
Don and Deborah Stemple 
Charles and Pamella Tynan 
Ross and Julie Vitek 
Evelyn and Elzie Wilson 
Lisa Wilson 
Terry and Barry Wood 
 
 
 
 

Neighbor 
Cortney Asberry 
Susan Ayres and David Orr 
David and Sandra Barton 
J Becker 
Pat and Nikki Berry 

Merle and Sandra Boren 
Ricki and Mark Brannon, III 
Ben Broadwater 
Jo Lynn Brown 
Mark and Nina  Burrows 
Drake and Mary Bush 
Allan and Sue Butcher 
Bobby and Marina Castillo 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Cox 
Anita Daniel 
Jane Dickerson 
Mr. and Mrs. A.D. Doak 
Eddie Dunn, Jr. 
Mary B. Finch 
Rod Fowler Honorarium 
Steve and Debra Flanagan 
Steve and Melissa Fruscella 
Gary and Stasia Guess 
Paul and Lauren Hable 
Christopher and Bethany Handy 
Erik and Kathryn Hansen 
Faye Harden 
Paul and Minnie Harding 
Sally Harger 
Jeff and Pam Hayes 
Martha Hejl 
Lorraine Higgins 
Garry Hill 
Linda and Roland Hill 
Theodore and Paloma Homan 
Ron and Debra Hughes 
Jim and Anita Hunt 
John and Kay Ivey 

Mary Kaszynski 
Tony Kroll 
Vicki Petty Kygar 
Tom and Peggy Laskoski 
Richard Lewis 
Joan Loicano 
William and Susan Longworth 
Susana Lopez 
James and Dyan Moore 
Donald and Linda Murphey 
Jim and Diane Newsom 
Kurt Nielsen 
Mary Orzel 
David and Gwen Perez 
Jennifer and Mike Popovec 
Cynthia Pustejovsky 
Cheryl and Dave Richardson 
Mary Richardson 
Gina Roberts 
Bryant and Emily Robinson 
Javier and Patricia Rodriguez 
Tony and Betty Ruiz 
Dazzle Shrestha and Manju Ra-

 jbanshi 
Becky and Rene’ Saldivar 
Gary and Kim Satz 
Riley Shaw 
Peter and Mary Shroeder 
Kurt and Jill Sprenger 
Julia Stephan 
Ghaleb and Lynda Tirhi 
Rick Tucker 
David and Angela Tuttle 
James and Margie Upshaw 
Michael and Rita Utt 
Miguel and Marilyn Vivar 
Ellen Warthoe and Blake 
 Hardy 
Stanley and Nina Watson 

A final round of applause for the  

Sustaining Members of 2009 
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Thank you for financing the 2009 Ryan Place improvements! 
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Your neighborhood needs YOU!  Your contribution of $35 or more will help fund improvements in Ryan Place in 2010.  We also need 
your participation — pitching in to help with our events and projects as well as attending  and having a good time.  In 2009, almost 
150 of the (approximately) 850 residences in Ryan Place were Sustaining Members.  Start 2010 off with a check to RPIA and let’s see 
what we can do together.   

If every household in Ryan Place contributed at the minimum level of $35., we would collect over $28,000 for the Ryan Place treasury!  

Please mail your form and contribution in TODAY!  If the Internet is more convenient, use PayPal at http://
www.historicryanplace.org/RPIASustaining.html  Contributions received after November 1st will be credited to the 2010 Sustaining 
Membership Fund.  

Become a 2010 Sustaining Member of RPIA 

 

Name___________________________________________________________ 

 

Address_________________________________________________________ 

 

Phone____________________ E-Mail_________________________________ 

 

Amount__________ 

Mail to:  RPIA  
P.O. Box 11122 
Fort Worth, TX 
76110 

Ryan Place  
beautification, events, and 

monthly NEWSLETTERS are only 
possible through contribu-
tions.  You are invited to be-
come a Sustaining Member of 
RPIA.  We offer three levels of                            

RPIA Sustaining Membership: 

Neighbor 

$35—$74 annual contribution 

Friend 

$75—$150 annual contribution 

Patron 

$151 + annual contribution 

Dec. 5  SceneShop's "A FIFTH OF CHRIST-

MAS" for high school age & up (8 pm)  $10 

Dec. 19  7th Annual JAZZY CHRISTMAS  

Live Jazz and Tap Dance Revue  (8 pm)  

$15 

Jan. 22,23,24  7th Annual DJANGO 

REINHARDT FESTIVAL  Documentary Film, 

French cuisine, and live music honoring 

Gypsy Jazz Guitarist, Django Reinhardt 

(1910-1953).  Film at 7 pm on Friday & 

Saturday, 6 pm on Sunday  (1-night =$15, 

3-nights =$30) 

Patron 

Chris Rogers 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Friend 

Jasmine Luna 

Ellen Warthoe and Blake 

 Hardy 

 

 

 

 

 

Neighbor 

John and Sarah Filarowicz 

Megan Koval 

Harva Kuykendall 

Mike Lindner 

Kendra McCown 

Jerry and Becky Moody 

Gary and Terri West 

This is how it begins: 

Sustaining Members 

2010 

Flexible hours     mattelec@yahoo.com 

817-927-8308     Cell:  817-584-7731 

Repairs  Installations 

 Post lights    Security lighting 
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Focus: 

A Safe Holiday Season 

I hope that you are all enjoying the holidays with your family.  I 
also hope that you have found a way to become involved in your 
neighborhood.  The holidays have always been a time of rest — 
except for having to get shopping done — for me.  However, 
rest does not mean being complacent.  Remember that criminals 
do not take vacations during the holidays!  Criminals know that 
people will be traveling, and they will also be watching to see 
what kind of shopping we have done.   

With regard to the shopping season, please be aware of your 
surrounding while you are out looking for that perfect gift.  It’s 
hard to pay attention to everyone around you in a crowd at the 
mall, but do your best to keep your purse and valuables over 
your shoulder and in your pocket.  Also, we often leave pack-
ages in the car as we quickly run into another store to grab 

something else (yes I’m guilty of this too!)  It’s a good idea to 
plan your shopping so that if you purchase several gifts you can 
take them home and get them out of the car before you make 
your next stop.  Don’t give a criminal an invitation to break into 
your car for gifts that you have left in plain sight.   

Remember that criminals begin shopping the day after Christ-
mas, too.  Someone wanting to know what is inside your house 
may pick up the boxes that you place on the curb as trash.  Tear 
your boxes apart and place them in trash containers before you 
put them out.   

I hope that you have a wonderful Thanksgiving, Christmas, and 
New Year.  Until next time, please remember to be safe today 
and safer tomorrow. 

1.  Of course I look familiar.  I was here 
just last week cleaning your carpets, 
painting your shutters, or delivering your 
new refrigerator. 

2.  Hey, thanks for letting me use the 
bathroom when I was working in your 
yard last week.  While I was in there, I 
unlatched the back window to make my 
return a little easier. 

3.  Love those flowers.  That tells me you 
have taste – and taste means there are 
nice things inside.  Those yard toys your 
kids leave out always make me wonder 
what type of gaming system they have. 

4.  Yes, I really do look for newspapers 
piled up on the driveway.  And I might 
leave a pizza flyer in your front door to 
see how long it takes you to remove it. 

5.  If it snows while you're out of town, 
get a neighbor to create car and foot 
tracks into the house.  Virgin drifts in the 
driveway are a dead giveaway.  

6.  If decorative glass is part of your front 

entrance, don't let your alarm company 
install the control pad where I can see if 
it's set.  That makes it too easy. 

7.  A good security company alarms the 
window over the sink.  And the windows 
on the second floor, which often access 
the master bedroom – and your jewelry.  
It's not a bad idea to put motion detectors 
up there too. 

8.  It's raining, you're fumbling with your 
umbrella, and you forget to lock your door 
– understandable.  But understand this:  I 
don't take a day off because of bad 
weather. 

9.  I always knock first.  If you answer, I'll 
ask for directions somewhere or offer to 
clean your gutters.  (Don't take me up on 
it.) 

10.  Do you really think I won't look in 
your sock drawer?  I always check dresser 
drawers, the bedside table, and the medi-
cine cabinet. 

11.  Here's a helpful hint:  I almost never 
go into kids' rooms. 

12.  You're right.  I won't have enough 
time to break into that safe where you 
keep your valuables.  But if it's not bolted 
down, I'll take it with me. 

13.  A loud TV or radio can be a better 
deterrent than the best alarm system.  If 
you're reluctant to leave your TV on while 
you're out of town, you can buy a $35 
device that works on a timer and simu-
lates the flickering glow of a real televi-
sion.  (Find it at faketv.com <http://
faketv. com/> .) 

MORE THINGS A BURGLAR WON'T TELL 

YOU: 

1.  Sometimes, I carry a clipboard.  
Sometimes, I dress like a lawn guy and 
carry a rake.  I do my best to never, ever 
look like a crook. 

2.  The two things I hate most: loud dogs 
and nosy neighbors. 

3.  I'll break a window to get in, even if it 
makes a little noise.  If 
your neighbor hears one loud sound, he'll 
stop what he's doing and wait to hear it 
again.  If he doesn't hear it again, he'll 
just go back to what he was doing.  It's 
human nature. 

4.  I'm not complaining, 
but why would you pay all that money for 
a fancy alarm system and leave your 
house without setting it? 

5.  I love looking in your windows.  I'm 
looking for signs that you're home, and 
for flat screen TVs or gaming systems I'd 
like.  I'll drive or walk through your 
neighborhood at night, before you close 
the blinds, just to pick my targets. 

6.  Avoid announcing your vacation on 
your Facebook page.  It's easier than you 
think to look up your address. 

7.  To you, leaving that window open just 
a crack during the day is a way to let in a 
little fresh air.  To me, it's an invitation. 

8.  If you don't answer when I knock, I try 
the door.  Occasionally, I hit the jackpot 
and walk right in. 

9.  Don't put a mourning wreath or some 
other sign of bereavement on your front 
door.  We check obituaries and funeral 
times, and if something looks promising 

we'll hit during the funeral.  Do you really 
need a double tragedy? 

Sources: Convicted burglars in North 
Carolina, Oregon, California, and Ken-
tucky; security consultant Chris McGoey, 
who runs crimedoctor. com <http://
crimedoctor. com/> ; and Richard T. 
Wright, a criminology professor at the 
University of Missouri-St. Louis, who inter-
viewed 105 burglars for his book Burglars 
on the Job. 

by Officer Joel Stary 

THINGS YOUR BURGLAR WON'T TELL YOU: THINGS YOUR BURGLAR WON'T TELL YOU: THINGS YOUR BURGLAR WON'T TELL YOU: THINGS YOUR BURGLAR WON'T TELL YOU:     
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Join us for a celebration of the winter holidays in Fort Worth’s 
Quality Hill neighborhood.  Visit A Cattle Baron’s Christmas at 
historic Thistle Hill (1509 Pennsylvanis Avenue) and Hanuk-
kah: Yesterday and Today at the Mitchell-Schoonover House 
(600 8th Avenue). 

Sunday, December 6, from 2:00 until 6:00 p.m. 

Adults: $15, Children 4-12: $7, Cherubs 3 & under: FREE 

Tickets available at either location the day of  the event. 

Bring your camera…and your kids! 

Do your brown and/or blue trash carts need wheels?  
Cart maintenance is covered by the City.  Call Cus-

tomer Service at 817-392-EASY (3279) or con-
tact the City at Trash@fortworthgov.org for ser-
vice.  A new or repaired cart will be issued at no 
additional charge. 

Trash TalkTrash TalkTrash TalkTrash Talk    

RPIA 

President’s 

Letter 

The final RPIA meeting of the year was held in November and we 
had a wonderful treat with the premier performance of the Ryan 
Place Band!  The new 2010 Board was also elected; except for 
the Secretary position, all of the 2009 Board will be returning.  
Our new Secretary, Rachel Manning, and Assistant Secretary 
Lauren Hable were elected.  They will be replacing Olivia Flynn.  
Fortunately, Olivia has agreed to continue as Newsletter editor in 
2010, meaning we’ll have at least one more year of fantastic 
newsletters pulled together by Olivia! 

2009 brought record-breaking financial contributions to RPIA, 
continuation of traditional events, introduction of new events, 
and — of greatest importance — significant neighborhood im-
provements.  Plans are in the works for more of the same in 
2010.  In order for that to happen, we need your financial sup-
port as well as your volunteer efforts.  Please join the growing 
number of neighbors who made 2009 a great year for Ryan 
Place by becoming a Sustaining Member and volunteering your 
time in 2010. 

Happy Holidays!! 

                                            KeithKeithKeithKeith    



 

 

 

 

1633 Park Place  7 a.m. to 9 p.m. 

817-923-2282  Monday—Saturday 

Free 

List of Homes 

Looking for a home? Sign up on my website to be emailed 

a list of every home you might be interested in. No cost. 

No obligation.  

www.ftworthhomes.net  

Lori Gallagher 

The Helen Painter Group, Realtors 

817.475.5117 Cell 

HOUSE CLEANING 

Hello, my name is Lisa and I live in Fairmount.   

With my reasonable rates and attention to detail,  you won’t have to 
worry about ever saying     “Pardon The Mess” when guests arrive. 

Background check cleared via Sitter City. 

Lisa (817) 343-2622 
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As we prepared for our traditional Thanksgiving Dinner and 
searched for all those extension cords to electrify the window 
“candles,” we paused to be thankful that we live in a neighbor-
hood where people invite friends and family over for the holi-
days.  A place where people take neighborhood walks after din-
ner to visit with each other or maybe just to escape from the 
dinner cleanup chores. 

We are thankful that hundreds of Ryan Place residents have de-
voted the time and energy to improving Ryan Place, but not with 
too heavy a hand that its charm is diminished.  We are thankful 
that many children of current or former residents choose to live 
in the neighborhood that knows them so well. 

While she was in college, our daughter was appointed foreign 
correspondent for the Ryan Place Newsletter by Neil Daniel, Chair 
of the TCU English department and our newsletter editor.  Often 
we read her thoughts in her column about growing up in Ryan 
Place and what the neighborhood meant to her.  Even though 
she wasn’t exactly on foreign soil, unless you count Rhode Island 
as a foreign country, she was far enough removed to teach us 
old folks a thing or two.  One of her Christmas memories was the 
tangle of extension cords required to light all those window can-
dles.  (Her Mom thought all the windows visible from the street 
deserved a candle, or was that her Dad?) 

So this is a reminder for all of us not to get too wrapped up in 
the logistics of our holidays, but also to enjoy them with our 
families and as a neighborhood. 

You are invited to join us and a group of Ryan Place kids 
for the eighth annual Ryan Place Nativity Play.  The 
event will take place Saturday, December 12th at 2:00 
p.m. at 1100 Elizabeth Boulevard.  We are sending postcards 
to the entire neighborhood inviting them to the play and to 
join us for cookies and hot chocolate afterwards.  Last year we 
had over 100 people participate in this fun tradition.   

We need the following things to make this happen: 

 

*Kids of all ages to participate (call today to sign up) 

*A guitar player to accompany us singing four short songs 

*A few bales of hay 

*Several dozen cookies 

*A can of coffee and hot chocolate mix 

*Cups and napkins 

*Monetary donations to offset the cost of invitations 
and postage 

If you can help us make this happen, please call today!  You 
can reach Rainey Dukes at 817/366-3530 or rain-
tex@aol.com.  Please pass this along to any Ryan Place resi-
dent that you think would be interested.  Help us celebrate 
Christmas in a truly special way.  We look forward to 
seeing you there! 

8th Annual Ryan 8th Annual Ryan 8th Annual Ryan 8th Annual Ryan 

Place Nativity PlayPlace Nativity PlayPlace Nativity PlayPlace Nativity Play    

Christopher Ebert 

That Extension Cord That Extension Cord That Extension Cord That Extension Cord 
Time of YearTime of YearTime of YearTime of Year    
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Licensed Therapists    

    
    

Beth Clardy Lewis, M.A., LPCBeth Clardy Lewis, M.A., LPCBeth Clardy Lewis, M.A., LPCBeth Clardy Lewis, M.A., LPC----interninterninternintern    
teens and young adults 

Dawn L. Stilwell, M.A., LPCDawn L. Stilwell, M.A., LPCDawn L. Stilwell, M.A., LPCDawn L. Stilwell, M.A., LPC----interninterninternintern    
children, play therapy, parenting 

 

 
1208 W. Magnolia Avenue, Suite 200 

Proud members of Fort Worth South, Inc. 

to the  

Neighborhood! 

Real Estate 
Corner 

 
by Judy Holland 

 2513 Ryan Ave.      $ 73,500      817/447-3777 

 2937 Ryan Pl Dr.     $ 99,800      817/665-1222 

 2922 Willing Ave.    $115,000     817/731-8466 

 3035 Ryan Pl. Dr.    $174,900     817/992-1434 

 2501 Willing Ave.    $188,800     817/881-1887 

 1116 Elizabeth        $209,900     817/924-8358 

 2322 Willing Ave.    $229,800     817/665-1222 

 2817 Willing Ave.    $255,000     817/732-8400 

 2512 6th Ave.         $264,000     817/737-3629 

 1418 Elizabeth        $549,900     817/732-8400 

 1111 Elizabeth        $649,900     817/732-8400 

 

Isn't it fun to take an evening walk in Ryan Place in Decem-
ber?  We really twinkle and shine.  Of course ,along with the 
fun of putting up lights comes the chore of taking them down 
and packing them away.  A few years ago, I had the privilege 
of helping a visually impaired couple buy a home in Ryan Place 
and then helped them sell it a couple of years later.  I won-
dered why they kept what I thought was a Christmas Star light 
on their porch all year around.  But, I learned they kept it there 
to help them find their way home from the bus stop!  Wise men 
and women are still following the light of a star, it seems. 

Merry Holidays! 

This month, Ryan Place welcomes its newest arrival, Virginia 

Szok.  Peter and Cameron Szok of 6th Avenue are the de-

lighted parents.  We wish the Szok family all the best. 

New to Willing Avenue, Megan Koval moved to Ryan Place in 

November.  We hope Megan enjoys her new digs and look for-

ward to meeting her soon . . . perhaps at one of the upcoming 

events?  

Philip and Alicia Newburn, along with their daughter Cara, 

moved to Ryan Avenue in April of this year.  The Newburns 

have graciously opened their home for the Candlelight Christ-

mas home tour.  Their home is wonderful example of modern 

architecture and I am excited to have such an intriguing home 

in our neighborhood.  I expect home tour visitors will be im-

pressed by the use of space and the sense of openness;  I 

know I was! 

Ryan Place extends a warm welcome to all our new neighbors.  

I wish each and every one of you the blessings of peace and 

love this holiday season and throughout the new year. 

If you are a new resident (or know someone who is) and would 

like to be "officially" welcomed to the neighborhood in this col-

umn, please e-mail me at junelake.rpia@gmail.com or call me 

at 817.921.3463 and let me know you're here. 
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Calloway’s Nursery Calloway’s Nursery Calloway’s Nursery Calloway’s Nursery     
Timely Timely Timely Timely Tip for DecemberTip for DecemberTip for DecemberTip for December    

 

 

 

 s i m p l i f y 

     organizing from the inside out    

 

 

 

 

 

   June Lake         817.921.3463 

space planning and design 

clutter containment 

 financial and tax data organization 

 paper management systems 

 

Although December and January are 
considered dormant months, the 

climate isn't nearly as harsh in 
Texas as in other parts of the U.S.  

Therefore, we can still admire the 
green that permeates our lawns and 

shrubs as well as the colors that 
enhance our borders, trees, and 

hedges.  Imagine a neatly mani-
cured vision of such a scene and 

voila!  2301 South Adams comes to 
mind.  Charming. 

YardYardYardYard----ofofofof----thethethethe----Month:  Month:  Month:  Month:  
2301 So. Adams2301 So. Adams2301 So. Adams2301 So. Adams    

Winterizing Your Landscape 
 

Living in Texas, you never know what to expect from Mother Nature  Being prepared for 
our extreme weather is the best solution!  One simple thing you can do for your landscape 
plants is to provide a 2 to 3 inch layer of mulch.  Mulching is beneficial year round, but 
during the colder periods it provides a layer of insulation for the roots.  Secondly, water 
your landscape well before a cold spell.  A drought stressed plant is more susceptible to 
freeze damage.  Thirdly, for more tender plants, purchase frost cloth for extra protection. 
Remember that many frost tender plants can be damaged even when the temperatures 
are in the high 30’s. Frost cloth is a fabric which adds 3 to 4 degrees of warmth.  Cover 
the plant completely allowing the edges to come all the way to the ground.  That way, we 
are utilizing the heat which radiates from the ground.   

Become a member of the Calloway’s Garden Club and you will receive e-mail notices prior 
to any weather crisis. Visit www.mytexasgarden.com to join. 

This is also a great time to start planning changes or additions to your landscape.  Bring a 
sketch or photo and let our Calloway’s Texas Certified Nursery Professionals assist you!  

The Sherwood Home at 2301 South Adams 

by Sharyn Peterson 
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The Ryan Place Chili Cook-off was a 
huge success!  More than 100 people showed up 
to sample great chili and enjoy the music.  It 
was the largest Chili Cook-off event that Ryan 
Place has ever had!  Thanks to Co-Chairs Chris 
Handy and Jasmine Luna Gdovin and to all 

the folks who entered their chili and attended. 

Chili Cook-off Judges: 

Bernie Scheffler, Ryan 
Place resident; 
Keith Head, RPIA presi-

dent; 
Kurt Nielson, Ryan Place 
resident; 
Eartha Pitre, Fort Worth 

Police Crime Prevention 
Chef Andrew Dilda, Cen-
tral Market 

Raul, Andy, Barbara, Sarah, and Henry — 
came early and stayed late! 
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President Keith Head called the RPIA November 16th 
general meeting to order at 7:05 pm. 

The Ryan Place Band, led by David Tuttle, provided en-

tertainment in their premier concert. 

Our NPO, Joel Stary, offered a written crime report that 
stated that Part 1 crimes have dramatically decreased 
from September (14) to October (3).  He urged continued 
vigilance and participation in prevention.  

Treasurer Kevin Prigel presented RPIA’s financial report. 

Chairman of the By-law Revision Committee, Ross Vitek, 
presented the proposed by-laws and took questions and 
comments from the floor.  When put to the general meet-
ing for a vote, the document was adopted . 

John Kline, Chairman of the Nominating Committee, pre-

sented the slate of RPIA Board members for 2010.  The 
slate was elected as presented. 

John Kline also reported from the Streets and Traffic 
Committee that Ryan Place has the only funded traffic 
management project in Fort Worth.  The Hemphill Quiet 
Zone is expected to be operational in March of 2011. 

(Other RPIA business conducted at the meeting is 
reported throughout the NEWSLETTER.) 

RPIA Meeting 

Notes 

 

 

 Lawn Maintenance • Fall Clean-up • Dirtwork 

                        Free Estimates 

817-320-LAWN                     Jason Greene 

Early Reminder!!!  

The Mardi Gras Parade will return on the af-
ternoon of February 13, 2010.  Think Floats 
and “Throw me something, Mister!” 

OPPORTUNITY:  The RPIA 

NEWSLETTER has a staff position opening for  

Advertising Director. 

Job description: 

♦ Answer advertising inquiries 

♦ Manage billing and collection of pay-

ments for ads. 

♦ Maintain records for Treasurer. 

♦ Mail or deliver NEWSLETTER to advertisers 
monthly. 

 

If you think you might be the person for this 

job, please contact Olivia Flynn at 817-
927-0075 or e-mail rpianewsletter@ ya-

hoo.com 



 

 

SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

  1 2 

Trash 

3 4 CCRP 

 

5 CCRP 

6 CCRP 7 8 9 

Trash 

10 11 12 Nativity 

Play (page 8) 

13 14 15 16 

Trash 

17 18 19 

20 21 

BIG TRASH 

22 

BIG TRASH 

23 

BIG TRASH 

24 

BIG TRASH 

25 

 

26 

27 28 29 30 

Trash 

31   

December 2009 
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